
Byrne Wallace,

88 Harcourt Street,

Dublin 2.

Dear Sir/Madam,

My name is Rory Conlon. I am a fourth year law student in UCD and I am applying for a traineeship at Byrne Wallace. I am interested in training with this firm for the following reasons;

Over the course of my studies in UCD, I have developed a strong interest in commercial law and am interested in pursuing a career in this area. Byrne Wallace is one of Ireland’s leading law firms with a wealth of experience and numerous national and international awards. Therefore, this would be an ideal firm to train with as I believe I could gain a lot from the firm’s expertise.

Having read the testimonials of current trainees, I have gotten the impression that Byrne Wallace has an excellent trainee programme. I was impressed by the level of accessibility between trainees and partners through the firm’s open door policy as well as the exposure trainees get to a wide variety of complex legal issues.

The dedication to Corporate Social Responsibility is something I value highly in a law firm. Having researched Byrne Wallace, I was glad to learn about the firm’s culture of CSR within the workplace and the commitment to a wide range of social projects and charitable causes. For me, this is something that sets Byrne Wallace apart from other law firms.

I believe that I am a suitable candidate for this position. Having undertaken a three month internship at Community Law and Mediation, I developed practical legal skills such as drafting letters, preparing submissions, and interacting with clients as well as legal research skills having engaged in substantial research for policy pieces and educational material.

While living and working abroad, I learned how to adapt and thrive in a challenging environment. From my experience in service industry jobs, I have learned how to work in fast-paced and high-stress environments calmly and to maintain professionalism.

By getting involved in student societies, I have greatly developed my organisational and group-working skills. As social secretary on the committee of the UCD Literary and Historical society, I organised events and social occasions, including the Strauss Ball, a black-tie event. I also worked on a team to run weekly debates as well as programs such as a schools debating competition and  an outreach project to teach debating in local secondary schools. As a current committee member of the UCD Law Society, I deliver moot court workshops for beginners.

Working with and learning from a firm with the experience and expertise Byrne Wallace would be a genuine privilege and I am eager to contribute my skills and enthusiasm.

Yours sincerely,

Rory Conlon.

